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Committee Report 
 
To: Warden Mitch Twolan 

Members of the Transportation & Environmental Services 
Committee 

 
From: Miguel, Pelletier 

Director of Transportation & Environmental Services  
 
Date: July 9, 2020   
 
Re: Investing in Canada Infrastructure Program Agreement – Bruce 
Road 6East  

Staff Recommendation: 

That a by-law be introduced to authorize the Warden and Clerk to sign the Agreement 
between the County of Bruce and the Province of Ontario for the Infrastructure Canada 
Infrastructure Program (ICIP) Rural and Northern Stream Fund for the 
rehabilitation/reconstruction of Bruce Road 6East. 

Background: 

The County received the attached letter, dated April 29, 2020 from Infrastructure Canada 
Infrastructure Program (ICIP) Rural and Northern Stream advising that the County’s 
application was approved.  The project submitted with the application is the 
rehabilitation/reconstruction of Bruce Road 6East from George Street Mildmay to Grey Road 
10. The cost share of eligible costs (total estimate $4.519M) for the project is 50% Federal, 
33% Provincial and 17% County.  
 
The Draft Transfer Payment Agreement is attached.   

Financial/Staffing/Legal/IT Considerations: 

The forecasted funding for the County’s portion of the costs was included in the Capital 
Roads Program in the 2020 budget. The reserve for Bruce Road 6East currently has an 
uncommitted balance of $1,054,200.08.  

Interdepartmental Consultation: 

The Corporate Services Department (Finance Division) and the Clerk’s Office were consulted. 

Link to Strategic Goals and Elements: 

None identified 



 
Approved by: 

 
Sandra Datars Bere 
Chief Administrative Officer 


